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Summary:-  

A proposal to amend the specification in relation to the minimum engine size for  Hackney Carriages to reflect the increased efficiency of modern engines. 
Recommendation:- 

To amend the specification in relation to Hackney Carriages to only allow vehicles with an engine with a minimum 90bhp (rather than 1600cc)  to be licensed.  

J A Messenger

Licensing Manager

Note: in compliance with section 100d of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 the report has been prepared in part from the following papers. 
To the Chairman & Members of the Regulatory Panel on 25 August 2010
BACKGROUND
In 1994 the Council adopted a specification which would allow saloon type vehicles to be licensed as Hackney Carriages.  This specification included items such as minimum engine size, colour, minimum length and width etc.
ENGINE SIZE

The minimum engine size allowed is currently 1600cc (or manufactured as a 1.6). This minimum requirement was thought to be powerful enough for a taxi of minimum size 14ft x 5ft 7ins and 4 passengers with luggage.
In 1994 a typical 1600cc engine produced in the region of 90 brake horse power (90bhp). Some 16 years later this can be achieved by most 1500cc diesel engines and some 1400cc petrol engines. 
A nineties Ford Mondeo, for example, produced 87bhp from it’s 1.8 diesel engine whereas it’s latest 1.6 diesel produces109bhp.

Judging an engine’s ability on it’s capacity alone is therefore becoming increasingly misleading.

ENVIRONMENTAL CONCERNS
This new generation of smaller but more efficient engines are also more environmentally friendly. As well as using significantly less fossil fuels there are also significant reductions in terms of CO2 and particular emissions. Many Councils are now therefore reverting to power based specifications rather than simply engine size.
CARLISLE TAXI ASSOCIATION

Officers have met with representatives from Carlisle Taxi Association and they are fully backing the proposed change to a minimum 90bhp. The possible savings in fuel and the initial purchase price of the vehicle will help during a time when the trade is struggling generally.
RECOMMENDATION

To amend the specification in relation to Hackney Carriages to only allow vehicles with an engine with a minimum 90bhp (rather than 1600cc) to be licensed.  This equates to a metric 66KW.
Prepared by B J Sharrock

Licensing Officer
	

	



